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Delegates and guests at UCC-SPC’s Annual General Meeting and Board Elections, March 9, 2013 in Saskatoon. See page 5.

Happy Easter! Ç Âåëèêîäí³ìè ñâÿòàìè!

Grand Prize Draw June 20, 2013
See page 7 for details
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ÕÐÈÑÒÎÑ ÂÎÑÊÐÅÑ!
ÂÎIÑÒÈÍÓ ÂÎÑÊÐÅÑ!

Ç³ ñâ³òëèì ïðàçíèêîì Õðèñòîâîãî
Âîñêðåñ³ííÿ áàæàºìî Âñ³ì ðàä³ñíèõ

³ ùàñëèâèõ Âåëèêîäí³õ Ñâÿò.
×ëåíè Â³ää³ëó ÊÓÊ â Êàíîð³

CHRIST IS RISEN!
INDEED HE IS RISEN!

We extend greetings and best wishes
to all on this joyous occasion.
The Canora Branch UCC

WISHART HOPAKWISHART HOPAKWISHART HOPAKWISHART HOPAKWISHART HOPAK
DANCE CLUBDANCE CLUBDANCE CLUBDANCE CLUBDANCE CLUB
is looking for a
Ukrainian Dance Instructor
to start September 2013.

Send résumé and sample of work to:
Shawna Duda-Bodnar, President
account.ts@sasktel.net

Ïðèéì³òü íàéùèð³ø³
ïîáàæàííÿ ó äåíü Ñâ³òëîãî
Õðèñòîâîãî Âîñêðåñ³ííÿ!

Please accept warmest
wishes for a Happy and

Blessed Easter!

At the podium are Ukrainian Students Association
president Jenna Sakowsky and fellow executive
member Connor Moen.

Missing text
The caption under the photo on page
21 of the Winter 2012 issue of Visnyk
was unintentionally truncated. The
full text should have read:

CIUS professors honoured
with 2012 Antonovych award
15 February 2013—Two professors of the Canadian Institute of
Ukrainian Studies, University of Alberta, Drs. Zenon Kohut and
Frank Sysyn, have been honoured with the Antonovych award for
2012 during a ceremony held 10 November 2012 at the Embassy
of Ukraine in Washington, D.C. Dr. Kohut received his award
“for his contribution to the study of Cossack Ukraine,” and Dr.
Sysyn “for his contribution to scholarship in Ukraine.”

Dr. Martha Bohachevsky-Chomiak, chair of the award jury,
noted that the research work of both scholars has challenged the
dominant Polish and Russian interpretations of the early modern
period and established “that modern Ukraine has deep roots as
a historic nation. Their research and scholarly work has influenced
the whole range of Slavic and East European studies.”

The Antonovych Foundation was established in 1980 by the
prominent philanthropists Omelan and Dr. Tatiana Antonovych
of Washington in support of Ukrainian studies and Ukrainian
literature. To date there have been sixty-five recipients of the
Antonovych award, among them many prominent writers,
scholars, politicians, and dissidents, including non-Ukrainians
(David Saunders, Robert Conquest, and Zbigniew Brzezinski). 
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Êîíãðåñ Óêðà¿íö³â Êàíàäè
Ïðîâ³íö³éíà Ðàäà Ñàñêà÷åâàíó

•
Ukrainian Canadian Congress

Saskatchewan Provincial Council, Inc.

#4-2345 Avenue C North
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan S7L 5Z5

Òåë./Tel.: 306-652-5850
Áåçêîøò./Toll-free: 1-888-652-5850

Ôàêñ/Fax: 306-665-2127

uccspc@ucc.sk.ca
http://www.ucc.sk.ca

www.facebook.com/uccspc

Who is the UCC-SPC?

The Ukrainian Canadian Congress – Saskatchewan
Provincial Council Inc., (UCC-SPC) is an inclusive,
self-sustaining, vibrant organization that serves the
Saskatchewan Ukrainian community to maintain,
develop and share its Ukrainian Canadian identity,
culture and aspirations.

The mission of UCC-SPC is to:
• represent and serve the Saskatchewan

Ukrainian community
• adhere to democratic principles and provide

strong leadership
• promote sustainable organizational development
• communicate effectively with membership

and stakeholders
• contribute to the enhancement of cultural

diversity in Saskatchewan
• maximize the capacity of the Ukrainian

community to maintain, develop and share
its identity, culture and aspirations

• ensure UCC-SPC financial viability
• encourage innovation and creativity

Ðàäà äèðåêòîð³â ÏÐ ÊÓÊ
•

UCC-SPC Board of Directors

Executive
President: Slawko Kindrachuk (Saskatoon)
Vice-President: MaryAnn Trischuk (Yorkton)

Secretary: Orest Gawdyda (Regina)
Treasurer: Matthew Petrow (Saskatoon)

Past President: Ed Lysyk (Regina)

Directors at Large
Danylo Bodnar (Foam Lake)
Diana Dumanski (Regina)

Cathy Schabel (Saskatoon)
Jason Sliva (Yorkton)

Directors – Branch Presidents
Battlefords Ukrainian Canadian Cultural Council

Paul Kardynal 306-446-0283

UCC Canora
Dorothy Korol 306-563-5211

Veselka Prince Albert & District
Ukrainian Culture & Heritage Club

Diane Bazowski 306-764-7255

UCC Regina
Ed Lysyk 306-789-6622

UCC Saskatoon
Marlene Bodnar 306-382-1647

Weyburn Ukrainian Canadian Cultural Council
Stan Ganczar 306-842-5730

UCC Yorkton
Vacant

Ïðàö³âíèêè ÏÐ ÊÓÊ
•

UCC-SPC Staff

Executive Director: Danylo Puderak

Administrative Assistant: Andreya Karnaukh
Immigration Settlement Advisors:

Serhij Koroliuk and Nadya Neshcheretna
Translation & Interpretation Services Coordinators

George Zerebecky and Roman Pavlov
Communications & IT Director: Ihor Kodak

Bookkeeper: Valentyna Mahina

President’s commentary
The sun is higher in the sky,
the temperature isn’t drop-
ping as low, and the snow is
beginning to turn into water.
Signs of rebirth and unfold-
ing of vibrant colours will

soon be with us. I wish everyone much joy and
fellowship as you celebrate Easter by incorpo-
rating the traditions we have all come to cherish.

The Three-Year Strategic Plan, which our
members and Board of Directors have forged,
gives us all an opportunity to vitalize the
activities of UCC-SPC. It also provides an
opportunity for our seven branches and 175
member organizations to collaborate on projects
such as: celebrating the birth, 200 years ago, of
Taras Shevchenko; the 125th anniversary of
Ukrainian immigration to Canada; raising the
public’s knowledge about the Holodomor in
Ukraine (1932-33) and the internment of

Ukrainians in Canada during WWI.
I further invite you to make use of the

UCC-SPC web site to publicize the events in
your community. This list of events can also
serve as a source of ideas, which you might want
to use or adapt in your community.

Please read the Annual Report which was
presented at the Annual General Meeting on
March 9, 2013 in Saskatoon. It sets out a
comprehensive description of the programs
and services that our organization provides to
the Ukrainian community of Saskatchewan as
well as our many immigrant newcomers.

I am honoured that the delegates re-elected
me to the role of President and look forward to
working with the board and staff to serve the
Ukrainian Community of Saskatchewan.

Õðèñòîñ âîñêðåñ! Âî³ñòèíó âîñêðåñ!
Christ has Risen! Indeed He has Risen!

Slawko J. Kindrachuk

Skills for Employment Project announced
SIAST partners with UCC-SPC to enhance business training in Ukraine
The Saskatchewan Institute of Ap-
plied Science and Technology an-
nounced on March 9, 2013 that it
had been awarded a $3.4-million
project in Ukraine funded by the
Canadian International Develop-
ment Agency. The Skills for Em-
ployment Project will enhance busi-
ness programming in selected schools
in Kyiv, Lviv and Ivano-Frankivsk.

UCC-SPC will assist SIAST with
the recruitment and selection of
volunteers to help with specific
initiatives related to the project
both in Canada and in Ukraine.
Please see page 22 of the Winter 2012 issue of
Visnyk for details.

The announcement was made at a luncheon
for approximately 65 participants of
UCC-SPC’s Annual General Meeting, and
Workshop for Translators and Interpreters in
Saskatoon. Speakers were: Brad Trost, MP for
Saskatoon-Humboldt on behalf of CIDA/
Federal Government; Hon. Don Morgan,
Minister of Advanced Education, Govern-
ment of Saskatchewan; Slawko Kindrachuk,
President of UCC-SPC; and, Dave Harvey,
SIAST Associate Vice-President, Business De-
velopment and Advancement.

Over the next three years, the project will
transfer Canadian know-how and experience
in developing relevant labour market training
to support medium and small enterprise devel-

opment. It is tailored to the needs of participat-
ing communities and skills training institu-
tions, providing better services to students and
entrepreneurs.

“Access to quality education and training are
key to breaking the cycle of poverty and creating
sustainable improvements in the lives of Ukrai-
nians,” said the Honourable Julian Fantino,
Minister of International Cooperation.

“The Ukraine project will pay special atten-
tion to ensuring that existing and newly estab-
lished training programs are open and acces-
sible to a wide range of equity and special needs
groups, particularly women and youth,” says
Dr. Larry Rosia, SIAST president and CEO. 

Slawko Kindrachuk (UCC-SPC), Hon. Don Morgan (Government of
Saskatchewan), Brad Trost (Government of Canada), Dave Harvey (SIAST)

See page 8 for details on the related
international volunteer opportunity.
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Â³ä ñòîëó Âèêîíàâ÷îãî äèðåêòîðà | Executive Director’s Message
Õðèñòîñ âîñêðåñ! Âî³ñòèíó âîñêðåñ!
Christ has Risen! Indeed He has Risen!

Celebrating Taras Shevchenko
2014 will mark the 200th Anniversary of the birth
of Ukraine’s bard, Taras Shevchenko. Plan-
ning is now underway for events in Saskatch-
ewan that will commemorate this important
event in the history of the Ukrainian people.

The Ukrainian Canadian Foundation of Taras Shevchenko
has announced that it will be providing special funding in
support of Shevchenko commemoration-related projects. De-
tails of this unique opportunity are available on the Foundation’s
web site at www.shevchenkofoundation.com/grant-programs.html.

Taras Shevchenko was born on March 9, 1814 into a
Ukrainian serf family in Moryntsi, Kyiv Gubernia (Russian

Empire). He was orphaned at the age of eleven.
Under the mentorship of the village cantor, his
genius qualities were recognized early.
Shevchenko excelled both academically as well
as in art and painting. Those talents were
noticed by Pavel Engelhardt who took him to

Vilnius and then St. Petersburg where he formally
studied art. In 1838, the proceeds gained from a special art
commission were utilized to buy Shevchenko’s freedom from
serfdom. He continued to draw and paint for the next decade,
winning several major awards in the Russian Empire.

Shevchenko’s artistic talent extended to writing poetry,
which he wrote in the colloquial Ukrainian even though the

Russian rulers considered it inferior. He did this to draw
attention to the importance of the Ukrainian language and
culture as a self-identification trait of Ukrainians against the
policies of Tsarist Russia.

His best-known work is a collection of poems entitled Kobzar.
Published in 1804, Kobzar became a great success due to its
“clarity, breadth and elegance of artistic expression not previ-
ously known in Ukrainian literature” (Ivan Franko).

While living in St. Petersburg, Shevchenko never forgot about
his Ukraine. During his 1845 trip to Ukraine, Shevchenko
befriended prominent Ukrainian intellectuals and joined the
Brotherhood of Sts. Cyril and Methodius. This secret political
organization aspired to liberate Ukraine. In 1847 the Brother-
hood was suppressed by Russian authorities and Shevchenko
was arrested. During a search of his belongings, his poem Son
(The Dream), which criticized Russian Imperial rule in Ukraine,
was discovered. Shevchenko was imprisoned and exiled to
Orenburg (near the Ural Mountains). Although the Tsar
decreed that “he was not to write or paint and to be placed under
the strictest surveillance,” Taras Shevchenko continued to find
ways to be creative as an artist and poet. Finally in 1857 he was
freed but it was not until May 1859 that he was allowed to move
back to his Ukrainian homeland. This lasted only a couple
months as an accusation of blasphemy resulted in Shevchenko
being ordered to St. Petersburg, never to see his Ukraine again.

Shevchenko’s exile and imprisonment took a great toll on his
health. He passed away on 10 March 1861 in St. Petersburg the
day after his 47th birthday. That spring, in May, he was finally
laid to rest atop a hill on the banks of the Dnipro River near
Kaniv in his beloved Ukraine.

Taras Shevchenko’s works and life are revered and honoured
by Ukrainians throughout the world. His impact on Ukrainian
literature was immense and he is called the father of the modern
Ukrainian language. His work contributed immensely to the
development of a Ukrainian national consciousness.

Celebrating Achievement in Ukrainian Dance
The culmination of the dance season is now underway for the
province’s Ukrainian dance schools. Dancers from across the
province have been participating in the numerous dance
festival-competitions taking place in the Battlefords,
Lloydminster, Prince Albert, Regina, Saskatoon, and Yorkton.
These will be followed by year-end concerts and, for some,
summer tours to Ukraine, the USA or elsewhere. Congratula-

VESELKA
The Prince Albert Culture & Heritage Club

greets all our Ukrainian friends with the news that

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ!
Âîiñòèíó Âîñêðåñ!

Íàéùèð³ø³ ïîáàæàííÿ
ç ðàä³ñíèìè òà

áëàãîñëîâåííèìè
Âåëèêîäí³ìè ñâÿòàìè!

Christ is Risen! He is Truly Risen!
Best wishes for a very happy and blessed Easter!

We look forward to seeing you at our annual
Prince Albert Veselka Ukrainian Celebrations
Saturday, June 8, 2013, P.A. Exhibition Centre

•Home-cooked meal
•Yevshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet

Ensemble
•PA Barveenok Ukrainian Dancers
•Meath Park & District Ukrainian

Dance Club
•Veselka Choir
•Fr. Ivan Nahachewsky (bandura)

Doors open: 5 pm
Bar opens: 5:30 pm
Supper: 6:30 pm
Entertainment: 7:45 pm
Dance: 9 pm -1 am

Live music by
Brothers of the Road

Late lunch

 Advance tickets only
Adults: $30 • Children 6-12 yrs: $10, 5 yrs & under: Free

Call 306-764-7255

PO Box 922 Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 3B1

Ukrainian Canadian
Professional & Business
Association of Regina Inc.

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ! Âî³ñòèíó Âîñêðåñ!
Connecting Regina’s Ukrainians

to promote and preserve their heritage.
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tions to all the dancers for your successes. Thank you to the
parents and volunteers for your dedication, hard work and
support of our community.

There is no “I” in Team but there is a “u” in volunteer!
National Volunteer Week (21-27 April)
Volunteering is a part of who we are as Canadians and
Saskatchewan people give of their time more than in any other
province. It’s that dedication to community involvement that
has given us that reputation.

Volunteers build our communities – they make our province
vibrant and bring our culture to life. They are our parents,
siblings, children, friends, neighbours, co-workers, mentors,
heroes, leaders and colleagues.

I encourage you to recognize the contributions made by
volunteers during National Volunteer Week. These are our Very

UCC-SPC elects Board at Annual General Meeting
Three-year strategic plan presented

Important People (VIPs) and they deserve our respect and
gratitude for all they do!

One important way you can recognize those VIP’s is to
nominate them for a Nation Builders or Community Recogni-
tion award. The deadline is May 1st and nomination forms can
be downloaded from the UCC-SPC web site or obtained by
contacting the provincial office.

In closing, on behalf of the UCC-SPC staff, I wish you all a
very Blessed Easter!

Danylo Puderak

Thirty delegates and guests attended UCC-SPC’s Annual
General Meeting and Board Elections at the Park Town Hotel
in Saskatoon on March 9, 2013.

Following a call to order and opening greetings from
UCC-SPC President Slawko Kindrachuk, Director at Large
Cathy Schabel was elected to chair the proceedings. Opening
prayer was led by Albert Kachkowski, from the Ukrainian
National Association Mykola Lysenko Branch #444, followed
by a moment of silence for all members of the community who
had passed away in the last year.

President Slawko Kindrachuk presented his report, paying
particular attention to UCC-SPC’s recently developed strategic
plan for the next three years.

“In 2011, I committed to working with our Board, Executive
Director and Staff to develop a strategic plan, which focused
upon developing and implementing a focused marketing and
communication plan, a targeted fund-raising and volunteer
recruitment plan, and a branch and community development
plan,” said Kindrachuk.

“It is my pleasure to report that such a strategic plan has been
developed, adopted and is presented in this annual report,” he
continued. “Thank you to everyone who participated in the five
community consultations and in the board/staff retreat.”

He finished his presentation by acknowledging the contribu-

tion of Danylo Puderak, who marked his tenth year with
UCC-SPC, and long-time employee Ihor Kodak.

UCC-SPC Treasurer Matt Petrow summarized the audited
report, which indicated UCC-SPC’s healthy financial status.
Total revenue rose by 4% over 2011 and was up 10% from 2010,
mainly due to increases from SaskCulture/SaskLotteries Trust
and the Ministry of the Economy in support of UCC-SPC’s
Immigration Settlement services.

Petrow said there is strong funding from SaskLotteries, which
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is “at the highest levels since the 1990s.”
Expenditures are also up as a result of rent and building costs.

“This is normal as inflation takes effect,” he said. “It is also a
consequence of the rapid increase in rental rates in the city of
Saskatoon, which became most evident following UCC-SPC’s
move to a new office location in 2011.”

UCC-SPC experienced a surplus of $30,635 in 2012 which
has been directed to its Contingency Fund. The Fund now
stands at slightly more than $173,000.

 “Another emerging trend is that donations are not as high as
in the past,” Petrow said.

UCC-SPC is taking steps to offset this trend by focusing on
other types of fundraising and additional funding sources. The
annual 50-50 lottery raised more than $9,000 last year for the
Community Development Fund. This helped the grant pro-
gram award a record $31,000 in grants in support of the
Saskatchewan’s Ukrainian cultural community.

In his report, UCC-SPC Executive Director opened with an
overview of the organization’s vision. He then described the
process, and outlined the priorities and seven directions of the
“strategic plan that is to guide us for the next three years.”

The plan highlights “areas that are to receive particular focus
in addition to UCC-SPC’s current programs and services,” he
said.

“We are an umbrella—an organization of organizations,”
Puderak continued. “We are as strong as our member organi-
zations. We want to assist them with financial development and
capacity.”

Puderak then touched on the quarterly publication Visnyk,
the Community Development Fund granting program, Immi-
gration Settlement, and Translation & Interpretation Services,

which are among the most active programs of UCC-SPC.
Commenting on the area of immigration, Puderak indicated

that “the vast majority are economic immigrants, who arrive
through the Saskatchewan Immigrant Nominee Program which
has no specific language requirement. It is the employer that
determines whether applicants have sufficient knowledge of
English to carry out their work responsibilities.”

Since it has been found that “settlement and integration is
better when immigrants have knowledge of English, the
UCC-SPC Immigration Committee will promote that new-
comers improve their knowledge of English before they come
to Canada.”

The Executive Reports were followed by the Board Elections.
UCC-SPC Directors are elected by members to serve a two-
year term. Directors may only serve a maximum three consecu-
tive terms in any one position.

Paul Kardynal, Chair of UCC-SPC’s Nominating Commit-
tee, presented the slate of candidates, which was unanimously
approved by the eligible delegates.

UCC-SPC Board of Directors 2013-2014
President ............................................. Slawko Kindrachuk (Saskatoon)
Vice-President ........................................... MaryAnn Trischuk (Yorkton)
Secretary ......................................................... Orest Gawdyda (Regina)
Treasurer ........................................................Matt Petrow (Saskatoon)
Directors at Large: Danylo Bodnar (Foam Lake), Diana Dumanski (Regina),
Cathy Schabel (Regina), Jason Sliva (Yorkton)

These Directors are joined by the Presidents of UCC-SPC’s
seven branches to make up the full Board of Directors.
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UCC-SPC’s 2012 Annual Report and Three-year Strategic Plan
are viewable at www.ucc.sk.ca. Copies may be requested by
contacting the office.

UCC-SPC Board of Directors. Seated: Matt Petrow, Slawko Kindrachuk,
MaryAnn Trischuk, Orest Gawdyda. Standing: Diane Bazowski, Stan Ganczar, Ed
Lysyk, Cathy Schabel, Diana Dumanski, Marlene Bodnar, Paul Kardynal, Danylo
Bodnar, Dorothy Korol. Missing: Jason Sliva

AGM Chair Cathy Schabel congratulated the incoming and
returning Executive and Directors at Large.

To help raise the awareness about UCC-SPC’s diverse and
wide-ranging activity, Slawko Kindrachuk pointed out to the
assembled the significant number of UCC-SPC affiliations and
partners, as described in the annual report.

Slawko Kindrachuk then thanked retiring board members
Elmer Malec (Prince Albert Veselka Club) and Merle Maximiuk
(UCC Yorkton) for their years of service to the UCC-SPC and
their communities. As neither was able to attend, Kindrachuk
presented mementos of appreciation to the new PA Veselka
Club President Diane Bazowski (for Elmer) and UCC-SPC
Vice-President MaryAnn Trischuk (for Merle). In accepting
and thanking on Merle’s behalf, Trischuk said that Merle “has
been instrumental in keeping the branch going and has been a
wealth of knowledge.”

Prior to the conclusion of the meeting, Cecilia Kachkowski
announced the Taras Shevchenko concert being presented the
next day, March 10, by the Saskatoon Branch of the UCC. She
also said that the branch had established a planning committee
in preparation for a major celebration in 2014 on the occasion
of the 200th anniversary of Shevchenko’s birth. 

Hon. Ken KrawetzHon. Ken KrawetzHon. Ken KrawetzHon. Ken KrawetzHon. Ken Krawetz
Deputy Premier

Minister of Finance

MLA for Canora-Pelly

306-563-4425

www.kenkrawetz.ca

Ïðèéì³òü
íàéùèð³ø³
â³òàííÿ ç³
Ñâ³òëèì
äíåì

Õðèñòîâîãî
Âîñêðåñ³ííÿ!

My family and I
extend sincere

best wishes for a
Happy and

Blessed Easter!

It’s 50-50 time!
4th annual

Make a contribution to our Ukrainian community’s cultural,
heritage, educational and youth projects and activities
and have a chance to win some cold hard cash!

UCC-SPC has partnered with its branches in the Battlefords,
Canora, Prince Albert, Regina, Saskatoon, Weyburn and
Yorkton to make tickets available province-wide. To purchase
your tickets, please call the UCC-SPC office at 1.888.652.5850
or the following local contacts in a community near you:
Battlefords (306.446.0848); Prince Albert (306.764.7255); Canora
(563.5211); Yorkton (306.782.9322); Weyburn (306.842.5730);
Regina (306.789.6622) and Saskatoon (306.382.1647).
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Put your professional skills to work in Ukraine
International Volunteer Opportunity

Project description
The Skills for Employment Project
(SFEP) in Ukraine was developed by
SIAST in cooperation with three Ukrai-
nian partner vocational schools. The SFEP
project objectives are to improve:
n the quality and effectiveness of busi-
ness training programs offered by partner
skills training institutions;
n school partnerships with industry
and the community in order to im-
prove the responsiveness of training
programs thereby leading to higher

employment and
self-employment
of their male and
female graduates.

The project aims
to enhance business
programming in the
selected schools
through: the devel-
opment of stronger
and mutually ben-
eficial relationships
between govern-

ment, community and private sector stake-
holders; new teaching resources; cur-
ricula review; and, training of trainers.
College instructors will participate in
professional development training and
upgrading; new training courses will be
developed; and supporting training re-
sources will be produced.

In this way, the new training programs
will yield graduates better capable of
succeeding in Ukraine’s growing private
sector-led economy and labour market.
More market-relevant business training

programs means that more new busi-
nesses will open, existing enterprises will
have a local source of skilled human
resources, communities will develop more
sound and diversified economies, and
local governments will have more diver-
sified tax revenues to sustain social pro-
gramming.

Host institution overseas
Three colleges in Ukraine were selected
to participate in this project based upon:
their prominent roles in the regional/
local economies; the quality of their
business programming; their capacity to
implement joint projects; and the recom-
mendation of the Ukrainian Ministry of
Education and Science, Youth and Sport.
They are:
n Anton Makarenko Industrial-Peda-
gogical College (Kyiv)
n Lviv Restaurant Service and Tourism
Higher Vocational School (Lviv)
n Ivano-Frankivsk Hotel Service and
Tourism Higher Vocational School
(Ivano-Frankivsk)

Position: Mentorship in Ukraine Volunteer Program
Location: Lviv, Ivano-Frankivsk, Kyiv (Ukraine)
Host Organization: Vocational Colleges in the commerce, restaurant
service and hospitality sectors
Applicant Closing Dates: May 1, 2013 and October 1, 2013
Length of deployment: 20-30 days
Pre-Deployment Orientation: Date and Location TBA
Overseas Deployment Periods: September 1 -30, October 1-30,
November 1-30, 2013; February 1-28, March 1-30, April 1-30, 2014
Volunteer Allowance: Daily allowance provided; college dorm or
home-stay accommodations to be provided by host institutions

Ed Wojcichowsky
26 years of Real Estate
experience helping clients
purchase or sell their homes.

Call Ed at 222-0349
and join the list
of satisfied customers!

edwojo@royallepage.ca
www.HomesByEd.ca

ØÓÊÀªÒÅ ÁÓÄÈÍÎÊ?
ÕÎ×ÅÒÅ ÏÐÎÄÀÒÈ ÕÀÒÓ?

Çâåðòàéòåñÿ äî Åäà Âîéö³õîâñüêîãî
26 ðîê³â íà ðèíêó íåðóõîìîñò³:
äîïîìîãà â ïðèäáàíí³ òà ïðîäàæó áóäèíê³â.

Òåëåôîíóéòå: 222-0349
Çàõîäüòå: 620 Heritage Lane, Ñàñêàòóí

Åë. ïîøòà: edwojo@royallepage.ca
Âåá ñàéò: www.HomesByEd.ca

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ! Happy Easter!
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Volunteership activities
Canadian volunteers, as integral mem-
bers of the SFEP project team, are pri-
marily responsible for the following:
n identifying and/or developing resources
and providing consultations to the Ukrai-
nian counterparts on project-related issues
n providing advice to the Ukrainian
schools on a wide range of school man-
agement and program delivery issues,
including (but not limited to):

l innovative teaching methods,
l resource development for business
program,
l school administration,
l liaison with employers,
l student self-government,
l marketing and communications,
l financial planning,
l small business development,
l project management,
l international networking

n providing an activity report to the SIAST
project team that makes recommendations
on improvement of the relevant aspects
of the partner school programming.

The Canadian Volunteers will work
collaboratively with the Canadian and
Ukrainian counterparts on all issues re-
lated to their assignment.

Qualifications, skills, abilities,
experience required
n post-secondary degree or diploma
n experience related to teaching or busi-
ness administration or institutional/
project management
n understanding importance of gender
equality and social equity in the class-
room and workplace
n understanding the needs, challenges
and peculiarities of post-Soviet countries
will be an asset
n knowledge/understanding of Ukrai-
nian language will be an asset
n strong interpersonal skills
n ability to work in a team as well as
independently

Conditions
The following conditions apply to Volun-
teer Program postings:
n applicants must be a Canadian citizen
or permanent resident legally entitled to
work in Canada
n applicants must be a post-secondary
graduate; that is, graduate of a degree
or diploma program in a university,
college, post-secondary school of tech-
nology, post secondary institute or a
CEGEP (Québec)

n applicants must be out of school (with
no courses, coop-terms or thesis left to
complete to satisfy current degree/di-
ploma requirements)
n applicants acknowledge that the coun-
try/regions where the volunteers will stay
entail particular risks to your health and
security
n applicants must possess a valid pass-
port

To ensure consideration, please submit
a letter explaining your interest and rel-
evant qualifications for this volunteer
deployment along with your detailed
résumé by e-mail to macdonaldd@siast.sk.ca.

Application deadlines
Fall 2013 Deployment: 4:30 PM on
Wednesday, May 1, 2012
Winter 2014 Deployment: 4:30 PM on
Tuesday, October 1, 2013.

Only those applicants selected for further
consideration will be contacted. Thank
you for your interest.

For additional information please con-
tact Ihor Ilko, SIAST, Project Coordina-
tor, e-mail: ilkoi@siast.sk.ca. or Danylo
Puderak, Executive Director, UCC-SPC,
e-mail: d.puderak@ucc.sk.ca. 
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Ðå÷³, ïðî ÿê³ âàðòî çíàòè

Äîçâ³ëëÿ âàøèõ ä³òåé
Ñåðã³é Êîðîëþê, Ðàäíèê ç ïèòàíü ïîñåëåííÿ òà ³ìì³ãðàö³¿
Ñàñêà÷åâàíñüêî¿ Ïðîâ³íö³éíî¿ Ðàäè Êîíãðåñó Óêðà¿íö³â Êàíàäè

ÄÎ ÓÂÀÃÈ ÍÎÂÎÏÐÈÁÓËÈÕ ÓÊÐÀ¯ÍÖ²Â

Ó öüîìó íîìåð³ «Â³ñíèêà» ìîâà éòèìå ïðî íàøå ìàéáóòíº,
ïðî íàéäîðîæ÷èé ñêàðá — ïðî ä³òåé. Ó ïðîöåñ³ ³íòåãðàö³¿
ó íîâå ñóñï³ëüñòâî äóæå âàæëèâî íå çàáóòè ïðî òå, ùî öåé
ïðîöåñ º ñêëàäíèì íå ëèøå äëÿ äîðîñëèõ, àëå é äëÿ ä³òåé.
Õî÷à â á³ëüøîñò³ âèïàäê³â ä³òè, íà â³äì³íó â³ä äîðîñëèõ,
ñêîð³øå âèâ÷àþòü íîâó ìîâó òà íàáóâàþòü äðóç³â, âñå æ
âàðòî ïàì’ÿòàòè, ùî áàòüêè º â³äïîâ³äàëüíèìè çà âèõîâàííÿ
ä³òåé òà ñòâîðåííÿ óìîâ, ÿê³ âïëèâàòèìóòü íà ¿õ ðîçâèòîê.

Áàãàòî óêðà¿íö³â íîâî¿ õâèë³ ñïîä³âàþòüñÿ íà òå, ùî âñÿ
íàâ÷àëüíî-âèõîâíà òà ïîçàøê³ëüíà ðîáîòà, ïîâ’ÿçàíà ç
ðîçâèòêîì ¿õí³õ ä³òåé, áóäå áàçóâàòèñÿ ó øêîë³, òàê, ÿê öå
áóëî êîëèñü â Óêðà¿í³: ñïîðòèâí³ ñåêö³¿, ãóðòêè õóäîæíüî¿
ñàìîä³ÿëüíîñò³ òà ³íøå. Í³, ïàíîâå, öå íå òàê. Ïîçàøê³ëüíå
âèõîâàííÿ ä³òåé ó Êàíàä³ — öå â³äïîâ³äàëüí³ñòü áàòüê³â.
Ñàìå áàòüêè ìóñÿòü ðåºñòðóâàòè ä³òåé ó ò³ ÷è ³íø³ ãóðòêè
òà ñåêö³¿, ï³ñëÿ äîâãî¿ ðîáî÷î¿ äíèíè â³äâîçèòè ¿õ íà
çàíÿòòÿ (ó á³ëüøîñò³ âèïàäê³â ïëàòí³), áóòè ïðèñóòí³ìè íà
ñïîðòèâíèõ çìàãàííÿõ ÷è êîíöåðòíèõ âèñòóïàõ, à òàêîæ
ïðàöþâàòè âîëîíòåðàìè ï³ä ÷àñ îðãàí³çàö³¿ öèõ çàõîä³â.
Óñå öå ñóòòºâî âïëèâàº íà íàø ðîçêëàä. Ç ³íøîãî æ áîêó,
áóòè ñâ³äêîì òà ó÷àñíèêîì ôîðìóâàííÿ îñîáèñòîñò³ òà
âñåñòîðîííüîãî ðîçâèòêó âàøî¿ äèòèíè — öå íåçð³âíÿííà
âò³õà.

²ñíóþòü áåçêîøòîâí³ ïðîãðàìè ïîçàøê³ëüíî¿ ä³ÿëüíîñò³,
ô³íàíñîâàí³ äåðæàâíèìè òà ãðîìàäñüêèìè îðãàí³çàö³ÿìè.
Äî íèõ íàëåæàòü òàê³: êàäåòè ïîâ³òðÿíèõ àáî â³éñüêîâî-
ìîðñüêèõ ñèë, ï³õîòíèõ â³éñüê (air cadets, navy cadets, army
cadets), ïëàñòóíè (scouts), ä³â÷àòà-ë³äåðè (girl guides). Ö³
ïðîãðàìè ñïðÿìîâàí³ íà ðîçâèòîê ô³çè÷íèõ çä³áíîñòåé,
ë³äåðñüêèõ íàâè÷îê, ãðîìàäÿíñüêî¿ ñâ³äîìîñò³ òà ñàìîïî-
âàãè. Ïðîãðàìè êàäåò³â ðîçðàõîâàí³ íà ï³äë³òê³â â³êîì â³ä
12 ðîê³â ³ äàþòü ÷óäîâó ìîæëèâ³ñòü ïîºäíàííÿ ðîçâàã òà

ô³çè÷íîãî ðîçâèòêó, çàïîçè÷åíîãî ç ïðàêòèêè çáðîéíèõ
ñèë Êàíàäè. Òðèâàþòü òàê³ ïðîãðàìè ïðîòÿãîì ðîêó.
Ó÷íÿì, ÿê³ óñï³øíî íàâ÷àþòüñÿ â øêîë³, ïðîïîíóþòüñÿ
áåçêîøòîâí³ ë³òí³ òàáîðè òà ïðîãðàìè ì³æíàðîäíèõ îáì³í³â.
Òàê³ çàíÿòòÿ º áåçêîøòîâíèìè, àëå ïîòðåáóþòü âîëîíòåðíî¿
ä³ÿëüíîñò³ ÿê áàòüê³â, òàê ³ ä³òåé. Äåòàëüíà ³íôîðìàö³ÿ ïðî
ïðîãðàìè òà ðåºñòðàö³þ çà ïîñèëàííÿìè:

www.cadets.ca
www.girlguides.sk.ca

www.scouts.ca/dnn/sask

Ñòåæòå çà îãîëîøåííÿìè çà ì³ñöåì ïðîæèâàííÿ. Áàãàòî
ãðîìàä îðãàí³çîâóþòü áåçêîøòîâí³ çàõîäè äëÿ ä³òåé òà
ìîëîä³ ó ôîðì³ óðîê³â ÷è ñïîðòèâíèõ ³ãîð. Ó á³ëüøèõ
ì³ñòàõ íà äîìàøí³ àäðåñè íàäñèëàþòüñÿ äîâ³äíèêè ïðîãðàì
äîçâ³ëëÿ (Leisure Guide) ç ïåðåë³êîì ïðîãðàì, ïðîïîíîâàíèõ
ìóí³öèïàë³òåòîì, à òàêîæ ïðèâàòíèìè øêîëàìè òà îñîáàìè.

Â Ñàñêà÷åâàí³ ³ñíóº äîñèòü øèðîêèé âèá³ð äîçâ³ëëÿ äëÿ
ä³òåé òà þíàöòâà: òàíö³, ìóçèêà, òåàòð, îáðàçîòâîð÷å ìè-
ñòåöòâî, ïëàâàííÿ, ã³ìíàñòèêà, êàðàòå, ôóòáîë, àìåðèêàí-
ñüêèé ôóòáîë, õîêåé ³ ò.ä. Çàçâè÷àé ö³ ïðîãðàìè ïî÷è-
íàþòüñÿ ó âåðåñí³. Ðàäèìî øóêàòè áàæàíó øêîëó, ãóðòîê
÷è ñåêö³þ òà ðåºñòðóâàòè ä³òåé ó âåñíÿíî-ë³òí³é ÷àñ —
ïîêè ùå º ì³ñöÿ. Á³ëüø³ñòü çàêëàä³â ïðîâîäÿòü äí³ â³äêðèòèõ
äâåðåé ÷è çâ³òí³ êîíöåðòè, äå ìîæíà îçíàéîìèòèñÿ ç
¿õíüîþ ä³ÿëüí³ñòþ.

Çàîõî÷óºìî âàñ òàêîæ ðåºñòðóâàòè ä³òåé íà ïðîãðàìè
ïðè óêðà¿íñüêèõ îðãàí³çàö³ÿõ Êàíàäè, ñïðÿìîâàíèõ íà
ðîçâèòîê íàøî¿ êóëüòóðè. Öå ãàðàíòóº ïîäâ³éíèé çèñê: ïî-
ïåðøå, ïîëåãøèòü òà ïðèñêîðèòü ïðîöåñ ³íòåãðàö³¿ âàøî¿
äèòèíè äî íîâîãî ñåðåäîâèùà ÷åðåç çíàéîìó ¿é àòìîñôåðó,
ïî-äðóãå, äîäàñòü “ñâ³æî¿ êðîâ³” òà ïîçèòèâíîãî âïëèâó íà

ACTIVITIES FOR YOUR CHILD
This article describes various opportunities for your child to develop various
skills through programs offered by government agencies and community
organizations.

Äèòÿ÷èé âîêàëüíèé àíñàìáëü «Ñï³âîãðàé», ì. Ñàñêàòóí
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óêðà¿íñüêó ãðîìàäó Êàíàäè. Êîíòàêòíà ³íôîðìàö³ÿ òàêèõ
îðãàí³çàö³é ó Ñàñêà÷åâàí³ çíàõîäèòüñÿ íà íàøîìó ñàéò³ çà
ïîñèëàííÿì:

www.ucc.sk.ca/en/about/whos-who

Ï³ä ÷àñ ë³òí³õ øê³ëüíèõ âàêàö³é íå çàáóâàéòå ïðî îäíî-
àáî äâîòèæíåâ³ òàáîðè, â ÿêèõ ä³òè çìîæóòü àêòèâíî
â³äïî÷èòè òà ïîçíàéîìèòèñÿ ç íîâèìè äðóçÿìè. Ïîäàºìî
êîíòàêòíó ³íôîðìàö³þ óêðà¿íñüêèõ ë³òí³õ òàáîð³â:

«Çåëåíèé Ãàé» – òàá³ð äëÿ þíàöòâà ïðè óêðà¿íñüê³é
ïðàâîñëàâí³é öåðêâ³
Green Grove Ukrainian Orthodox Youth Camp (on Wakaw Lake)
PO Box 9657, Saskatoon SK S7K 7G5
www.greengrovecamp.ca

Òàá³ð ïðè óêðà¿íñüê³é êàòîëèöüê³é öåðêâ³ Ñâÿòîãî Ìèõàéëà
St. Michael’s Ukrainian Catholic Church Camp of Saskatchewan
Inc. (Madge Lake)
c/o PO Box 778, Canora SK S0A 0L0
www.stmichaelscamp.com | Ph: 306-563-5798

Òàá³ð ïðè óêðà¿íñüê³é êàòîëèöüê³é ºïàðõ³¿ Ñâÿòîãî Âîëîäèìèðà
St. Volodymyr Ukrainian Catholic Eparchial Camp
214 Avenue M South, Saskatoon SK S7M 2K4
Ph: 306-664-3459

«Òðèçóá» – òàá³ð äëÿ þíàöòâà ïðè óêðà¿íñüê³é ïðàâîñëàâí³é
öåðêâ³
Ukrainian Orthodox Youth Camp Trident on Crystal Lake
c/o PO Box 747, Canora SK S0A 0L0
crystallakesask.com/trident.htm | Ph: 306-563-6779

«Ñîíÿøíèê» — ë³òí³é äåííèé òàá³ð ïðè Óêðà¿íñüêîìó
Íàö³îíàëüíîìó Îá’ºäíàíí³
Soniashnyk Ukrainian National Federation Summer Ukrainian
Day Camp
1737 St. John Street Regina SK S4P 1R8
Ph: 306-537-5656

²ñíóº òàêîæ áàãàòî ³íøèõ òàáîð³â, ñïèñîê ÿêèõ ìîæíà
çíàéòè çà ïîñèëàííÿì:

www.mysummercamps.com/camps/saskatchewan-summer-camps.html

Äëÿ îòðèìàííÿ ³íôîðìàö³¿ ñòîñîâíî ðåºñòðàö³¿, ðàäèìî
êîíòàêòóâàòè òàáîðè íå ï³çí³øå òðàâíÿ, îñê³ëüêè òàêà
ôîðìà ë³òíüîãî äîçâ³ëëÿ äëÿ ä³òåé º äîñèòü ïîïóëÿðíîþ, à
ê³ëüê³ñòü ì³ñöü îáìåæåíà.

Âàðòî äîäàòè, ùî áàòüêè ìàþòü ïðàâî íà â³äøêîäóâàííÿ
ô³íàíñîâèõ âèòðàò íà ô³çè÷íèé àáî ìèñòåöüêèé ðîçâèòîê
äèòèíè ó ïîäàòêîâ³é äåêëàðàö³¿ ñóìîþ $500 íà äèòèíó íà
ð³ê. Îòîæ çáåð³ãàéòå êâèòàíö³¿ îïëàò òà äîäàéòå ¿õ äî
ð³÷íîãî ô³íàíñîâîãî çâ³òó.

ßêùî âè õî÷åòå, ùîá âàø³ ä³òè óñï³øíî ³íòåãðóâàëèñÿ ó
íîâå ñóñï³ëüñòâî, à íå áóëè â íüîìó ïàñèâíèìè îäèíàêàìè,
íå äîðó÷àéòå ¿õíº âèõîâàííÿ òåëåâ³çîðàì ³ êîìï’þòåðàì.
Íàòîì³ñòü, ñòâîð³òü ¿ì óìîâè äëÿ ð³çíîá³÷íîãî ô³çè÷íîãî
òà äóõîâíîãî ðîçâèòêó. Ïàì’ÿòàéòå, ùî âàø³ ä³òè êîëèñü
âèõîâóâàòèìóòü âëàñíèõ ä³òåé. Ïîäàðóéòå ¿ì ãàðíèé ïðèêëàä
óâàãè, îï³êè, áàòüê³âñüêî¿ ëþáîâ³. Âàø³ ä³òè öüîãî âàðò³. 

Àâòîð ñòàòò³ äÿêóº çà äîïîìîãó â ï³äãîòîâö³ ìàòåð³àëó:
Íàä³ÿ Íåùåðåòíà (ï³äá³ð ìàòåð³àëó)
Ðîìàí Ïàâëîâ (êîðèãóâàííÿ òåêñòó)

A Glorious and
Joyous Mystery!

May our risen Christ reawaken
our love for Our Lord and for
mankind, to bring peace and

happiness throughout the world
and our love for each other
and for Our Lord Almighty.

Christ is Risen!
Truly He is Risen!

St. Athanasius Branch – Regina
St. Basil the Great Branch – Regina
Bishop Andrew Roborecki Branch – Saskatoon
St. Volodymyr Branch – Yorkton

These thoughts and greetings are sent to all of you,
your family and your friends from the

Ukrainian Catholic Brotherhood
Eparchial Executive and Branches

in the Eparchy of Saskatoon

Bro. Robert Wuschenny, KSV
UCBC Eparchial President

Eparchy of Saskatoon
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How time flies when
you’re having a zabava
A cherished festival turns forty

Carla Shynkaruk-Adamko, Marketing Chair, Vesna Festival 2013

For anyone connected to the Ukrainian community in Sas-
katoon, spring begins with Vesna Festival. Usually held the
mother’s day weekend in May for the past forty years, Vesna has
become an annual rite of spring passage for many. It has built a
sense of community by creating a much anticipated celebration
to kick off the season of new beginnings. From the preparation
of varenyky and holubtsi by the churches to the long rehearsals
for our dancers and musicians to months of behind-the-scenes
planning by the Vesna board of directors, Vesna Festival has
created a spring tradition as steadfast as the coming of spring itself.

2013 is an impressive milestone year for Vesna as it reflects
on four decades of bringing the finest in Ukrainian culture to
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan and Canada. There is a real sense of
pride in the accomplishments of Vesna Festival as an innovator
in sharing, showcasing and preserving Ukrainian culture. It has
persevered for forty years and proudly witnessed the birth of
other Ukrainian festivals in Saskatoon.

The 2013 Board of Directors is very aware that the festival
would not have made it this long if not for the vision and tireless
work of every volunteer who gave their time for this much-loved
festival as well as all the guests who supported it year after year.
They want to ensure that all past board members, performers,
volunteers and patrons feel warmly invited to celebrate this year.

Plans are in the works to take guests on a walk down memory
lane with nostalgic décor from years past, a special memory wall
where messages can be written as well as V.I.P. recognition
throughout the evening. Former board members and perform-
ers are encouraged to take some time to coordinate with friends,
and to come and share this special reunion together. The board
is working diligently to contact as many past board members as
possible, but would appreciate any help in spreading the word.
They also would like to hear your best Vesna memory which will
be shared with Facebook followers and festival guests. In
addition, if you have any old Vesna Festival photos that you
could scan or send electronically, the nostalgia would be greatly
appreciated for displays. By doing this, all Vesna guests can go
on the journey that started so many years ago and has led to this
year’s special celebration.

The big change this year is that the festival will be a one-night event
set for May 11 at TCU Place. The entertainment line-up will be
packed and will not disappoint as the Calgary Zabava band Zhyto
is coming for the celebration. In addition, members of Tyt i Tam
are returning home from across Canada for the event. The dance
lineup features hometown favourites Yevshan and Pavlychenko
as well as our choirs and young dancers from across the city.

Tickets can be purchased from TCUTickets.com or by visiting our
webpage at vesnafestival.ca and clicking on the link. Catch up with
all the excitement on Facebook and Twitter.

All past board members are asked to contact the festival so the
V.I.P. recognition can be planned accordingly. To register and
forward your Vesna memory or photos email us at
vesnafestival@shaw.ca. 

Dr. Natalia M. Podilsky, MD
Obstetrician and Gynaecologist

203-39 23rd Street East
Saskatoon, SK S7K 0H6

Phone: 306-244-0220

¬ÂÒÂÎËı Ú‡ ˘‡ÒÎË‚Ëı —‚ˇÚ
¬ÓÒÍÂÒ≥ÌÌˇ ’ËÒÚÓ‚Ó„Ó!

Easter!
Happy

Ñåðäå÷í³
â³òàííÿ

ç³ Ñâ³òëèì
Ñâÿòîì

Âîñêðåñ³ííÿ
Õðèñòîâîãî

~ Murray and Lissa Gruza



14 | spring 2013 | UCC-SPC Visnyk



Â³ñíèê ÏÐ ÊÓÊ Ñàñêà÷åâàíó | âåñíà 2013 | 15

Yevshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet Ensemble’s winter workshop
Evelyn Wojcichowsky, Board of Directors Yevshan

Last December, Yevshan’s artistic
Director Vitali Sorokotiaguine and
two senior dancers, Luba Wojci-
chowsky and Shawn Heinz, pro-
vided a workshop for Ukrainian danc-
ers who live in the Parkland area.
The workshop was hosted in the
Yorkton Regional High School. A
minimal fee was charged to dancers
to cover the rental of the facility and
other costs were absorbed by Yevshan.

Yevshan believes that all dancers
should be exposed to various types of
instruction and ballet. We under-
stand that some areas of the province lack
resources or the qualified instructors to
introduce certain aspects of Ukrainian
dance. The workshop emphasized ballet
barre, centre exercises, spinning and cor-
ner exercises and also touched on dances
from various regions of Ukraine. The partici-
pants came out of this workshop learning the
style and steps of traditional Ukrainian dance.

Eighteen Ukrainian dancers from vari-
ous schools registered for the workshop.
Dancers from Norquay, Saskatoon,

Yorkton, Kamsack and Manitoba
(Russell, Benito, Swan River, Brandon)
attended. Some Manitoba dancers missed
out as the roads to Yorkton on the
morning of the workshop were treacher-
ous. We definitely will provide a work-
shop again and we hope that these danc-
ers can attend.

Vitali and the senior dancers had a very
positive response to this workshop.

“The workshop was very well organized
and the instructors were very encouraging,

were clear with their directions and
modelling, and I felt like I could
follow the instructions. They were
also very welcoming and were positive
about helping us when we made mis-
takes (sometimes a few times over). I
really, really enjoyed the workshop
and liked getting out of my element/
comfort zone and learning dance
from regions we hadn’t really covered
before. Overall, I would absolutely
attend another workshop and I would
encourage more of our dancers to
come as well.”

We would like to thank everyone who
participated in this workshop and we
encourage every dancer who attended
and is thinking of moving to the city of
Saskatoon for school or work to come
and visit our studio.

Audition dates for 2013 are as follows:
Sunday, May 5 and August 18, 2013 (2
PM) St. Thomas Wesley United Church,
corner of Avenue H and 20th Street,
Saskatoon. Please check www.yevshan.ca for
more information regarding Yevshan. 

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ!
Âîiñòèíó Âîñêðåñ!

May the promise of resurrection and rebirth
bring you Joy and Peace.

Warmest wishes for a blessed Easter season.

Battlefords Ukrainian Canadian Cultural Council

Christ is Risen! He is Truly Risen!
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Western Canadian universities connecting with Ukraine
Boris Kishchuk, Chair, Canada-Ukraine Centre Inc.

Participants in a meeting of representatives of Canadian and Ukrainian agriculture
universities held at the Canadian Embassy in Kyiv, Ukraine, February 9, 2012

With initiative from the Canada-Ukraine Centre Inc. (CUC)
based in Saskatoon, five western Canadian universities from
Alberta, Saskatchewan and Manitoba are engaging in collabo-
ration in agriculture, energy and health sciences with a number
of Ukrainian universities located both in western and eastern
Ukraine.

The Universities of Alberta, Saskatchewan and Manitoba, as
well as Grant MacEwan University in Edmonton, have estab-
lished the Prairie Agriculture Universities in Ukraine Consor-
tium and are actively developing collaborative agreements that
will feature student and faculty exchanges, joint research, and
professional development. The Ukrainian universities involved
include the Kyiv National University of Life and Environmen-
tal Sciences, the Lviv National Agrarian University, the Sumy
National Agrarian University, the Dnipropetrovsk State Agrar-
ian University and the Kharkiv National Technical University
in Agriculture. Following a mission to Ukraine in February
2012 by the Prairie Agriculture Universities in Ukraine Consor-
tium, an assistant professor of food processing at the Kharkiv
National Technical University of Agriculture began, in Sep-
tember 2012, a one-year, post-doctoral fellowship at the
College of Agriculture and Bioresources at the University of
Saskatchewan.

The University of Regina has conducted an internship
program with the Ivano-Frankivsk National University of Oil

and Gas for the past 11 years. On the average, four to five Ivano-
Frankivsk National University students majoring in engineer-
ing, environmental sciences and business studies spend three
months in Regina working with organizations such as SaskPower,
the Petroleum Technical Research Centre and Prairie Adaptive
Research Collaboration. After the completion of their intern-
ship at the University of Regina, a number of the students from
Ukraine have returned to the U of R for graduate studies.

On October 31, 2012 the University of Saskatchewan hosted
an Interprovincial Symposium on Health Projects with Ukraine.

ÓÊÐÀ¯ÍÑÜÊÀ ÄÂÎÌÎÂÍÀ ØÊÎËÀ
³ì. ÂËÀÄÈÊÈ Ô²ËÅÂÈ×À

125 105th Street West, Saskatoon, SK S7N 1N3 (306) 659-7230

Wishing the entire Ukrainian community a
Happy and Blessed Easter!

Thank you for your on-going support

… from the students,
staff and parents of

Bishop Filevich Ukrainian
Bilingual School (K-8)

in Saskatoon

Ç Âåëè÷íèì
Ñâÿòîì

Õðèñòîâîãî
Âîñêðåñ³ííÿ!

Áàæàºìî
ùàñòÿ, çäîðîâ’ÿ

é Âåñåëîãî
Âåëèêîäíÿ!



Â³ñíèê ÏÐ ÊÓÊ Ñàñêà÷åâàíó | âåñíà 2013 | 17

Participants in the Interprovincial Symposium on Health Projects in Ukraine held
at the University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon, Canada, October 31, 2012

Participants included representatives from the University of
Alberta, the University of Saskatchewan, Grant MacEwan
University, the University of Ottawa and the World Health
Organization representative in Kyiv, Ukraine via webx. A
number of potential areas of collaboration with Ukraine were
discussed, particularly in tuberculosis, asthma and hyperten-
sion. In addition the University of Manitoba is conducting a
pilot study, funded by UNICEF, in the city of Zaphorizhia,
Ukraine on HIV/AIDS prevention amongst the adolescent and
youth population.

CUC is working with the above Canadian and Ukrainian
universities in an organizational and coordinating role. In
addition CUC has undertaken other projects in international
business as well as assisting the City of Lviv, Ukraine in obtaining
UNESCO heritage status and identifying Ukrainian developed
technologies suitable for commercialization in Canada. 

BLESSED and

HAPPY EASTER!

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ!
Âîiñòèíó Âîñêðåñ!

James H. Stinn
Certified General Accountant Prof. Corp.

300-820 51st St E
Saskatoon, SK S7K 0X8

Phone: 306-955-9977

from

Holodomor
Educator’s Conference
This year marks the 80th anniversary of the Holodomor,
Famine-Genocide in Ukraine. Educators and interested indi-
viduals from across Canada and the USA will be gathering at
an important forum to discuss a tremendously complex and
challenging subject of great importance to our community this
spring.

A conference dealing with the Holodomor and its inclusion
in school curricula is taking place May-12, 2013 at St. Vladimir
Institute in Toronto. Entitled The Holodomor and Curricula —
Triumphs and Challenges, the conference is designed to allow
participants to broaden their knowledge about inclusion of the
Holodomor into curricula and to review the most recent
pedagogy, resources and teaching materials in the realm of
Holodomor studies. Above all, the conference is an opportunity
for educators to exchange knowledge and experience.

The conference is being organized by the Holodomor Re-
search and Education Consortium (Toronto) and the National
Holodomor Education Committee of the Ukrainian Canadian
Congress, with the support of the Ukrainian Canadian Re-
search and Documentation Centre and St. Vladimir Institute in
Toronto.

HREC is a new initiative of the Canadian Institute of
Ukrainian Studies of the University of Alberta.

For more information, contact Valentina Kuryliw, HREC
Education Director and NHEC of UCC Chair, at 416-242-
5361 or vkuryliw@sympatico.ca. 
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Ïðî Ôóíäàö³þ
Foundation Followings

ÓÊÐÀ¯ÍÑÜÊÀ ÊÀÍÀÄÑÜÊÀ ÔÓÍÄÀÖ²ß ²Ì. ÒÀÐÀÑÀ ØÅÂ×ÅÍÊÀ | UKRAINIAN CANADIAN FOUNDATION OF TARAS SHEVCHENKO

ïîäàëà
Ñàâåëÿ Áàðàí

submitted by
Sylvia Baran

Potential applicants for funding
assistance are reminded that the
application deadlines are April 1st and
October 1st of each year.

The Ukrainian Canadian Foundation of Taras Shevchenko is a national, chartered philanthropic institution providing leadership by building and nurturing a permanent endowment fund dedicated to the preservation and promotion
of the Ukrainian Canadian cultural heritage and the advancement of a flourishing Ukrainian community for the enrichment of Canada. (Mission Statement www.shevchenkofoundation.com)

Donations to the Shevchenko Foundation
A warm thank-you goes out to the following Saskatchewan people who
donated to the capital fund between September 1, 2012 and January 31,
2013. Each donation is previously unpublished. The cumulative total
donation for each donor is available in the Foundation reports.
Donor City Donation
Anonymous ................................................................... Prud’homme ......... $889.56
Bailey, W Allan – In Memory of Walter Mysak .............. Yorkton ................. $100.00
Bailey, W Allan .............................................................. Yorkton ................. $100.00
Baran, Sylvia & Bohdan ................................................ Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Budney, Frances ........................................................... Saskatoon .............. $15.00
Buyniak, Victor O  – In Memory of Olya Martyn ........ Saskatoon ............ $100.00
Cisecki, Carol ................................................................ Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Dozorec, James ............................................................ Regina .................... $50.00
Gryba, Eugene & Marusia ............................................. Prince Albert ........... $25.00
Gulka, Peter & Anna ..................................................... Yorkton ................... $50.00
Gulka-Tiechko, Myron ................................................... Regina .................... $50.00
Harras, Tony E  & Sharon ......................................... Regina .................. $100.00
Hrabowy, Kathy – In Memory of Alex Hrabowy ............ Saskatoon .............. $25.00
Hrycuik, Robert & Ksenia .............................................. Saskatoon .............. $25.00
Kachkowski, Albert  & Cecilia ................................ Saskatoon .............. $25.00
Kaminski, Walter & Anna .............................................. Regina .................... $25.00
Kaye, Olga

– In Memory of Ludwig & Constance Kaye .............. Saskatoon ........ $1,000.00
Klopoushak, Edward ................................................. Regina .................. $200.00
Kobrynsky, Lillian .......................................................... Saskatoon ............ $100.00
Korol, Taras & Dorothy ................................................. Canora ................. $250.00
Korol, Taras & Dorothy ................................................. Canora ................. $100.00
Kowalchuk, Allan ........................................................... Regina .................... $10.00
Kowalsky, Alice ............................................................. Saskatoon .............. $25.00
Krawchuk, Peter & Romona ......................................... Saskatoon ............ $200.00
Krochak, Michael B. & Marie ........................................ Saskatoon ............ $275.00
Kurylo, Olga .................................................................. Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Leniuk, Jacob & Gloria .................................................. Moose Jaw ............. $50.00
Lozinsky, Joseph .......................................................... Saskatoon .............. $20.00
Makowsky, Michael ....................................................... Regina .................. $200.00
Metrunec, Anne & Gerald ............................................. Leoville ................... $50.00
Michaluk, Syl & Olga ..................................................... Regina .................... $50.00

Michalyca, Ann .............................................................. Melfort .................... $15.00
Michayluk, Julian & Mary Ann ....................................... Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Mudri, Vladimir .............................................................. Regina .................. $150.00
Mysak, Orest & Mary .................................................... Saskatoon .............. $25.00
Mysak, Sonia ............................................................ Saskatoon ............ $200.00
New Community Credit Union ....................................... Saskatoon ........ $2,102.79
Nicholaichuk, Alice ........................................................ Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Nikiforuk, Raymond and Olga ....................................... North Battleford .... $100.00
Ochitwa, Miroslaw & Beatrice ....................................... Canora ................. $100.00
Ortynsky, Nestor & Jennie ............................................ Canora ................. $250.00
Ostryzniuk, Jerry & Natalie ........................................... Regina .................... $25.00
Paluck, Ernest  & Jayne ............................................ Regina .................. $200.00
Paluck, Holly ................................................................. Regina .................. $200.00
Papish, Bohdan & Eunice ............................................. Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Penzie, Jennie .............................................................. North Battleford ...... $25.00
Pilipow, Ron & Janice ................................................... Goodeve ................. $50.00
Polischuk, Oleh ............................................................. Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Popowycz, Eugene & Mary ........................................... Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Prociuk, Alice ................................................................ Saskatoon .............. $25.00
Sadoway, Marie ............................................................ Saskatoon .............. $30.00
Sass, Dwayne & Linda .................................................. Meath Park ........... $100.00
Schmidt, Ross & Myra .................................................. Newdorf .................. $25.00
Senkiw, John & Connie ................................................. Foam Lake ............. $50.00
Slywka, Florence – In Memory of Ernest Todaschuk ... Yorkton ................... $25.00
Smycniuk, Elaine .......................................................... Saskatoon ............ $100.00
Storzuk, Bernard & Madeline ........................................ Saskatoon .............. $20.00
Tanchak, Alan ............................................................... Hafford ................... $50.00
Trafananko, Harold & Nadia ......................................... Prince Albert ........... $25.00
Tymchatyn, Pat ............................................................. Saskatoon .............. $50.00
Uhryn (Don’s Pharmacy), Ernest .................................. Yorkton ................. $100.00
Ukrainian Catholic Holy Cross Ladies’ Aid ................... Ituna ....................... $50.00
UWA Olha Kobylianska Branch Saskatoon .................. Saskatoon ............ $250.00
Van Beselaere, Rick & Donna ...................................... Regina .................. $100.00
Warnyca, Orest & Gwen ............................................... Regina .................. $100.00
Wasylenka, Rose .......................................................... Saskatoon ............ $100.00
Wilson, Marie ................................................................ Regina .................... $25.00
Zrymiak, Jaroslaw ......................................................... Regina .................. $100.00

Total ......................................................................................................... $9,277.35
 = Kobzar Fellowship member(s)

Friends of the Shevchenko
Foundation are planning this
year’s fundraising event which
will celebrate our donors and the

50th anniversary of incorporation
of the Foundation. The
Saskatoon Chapter event will be
held on Thursday, June 13, 2013.

For more information or to be
included on the mail-out invitation list,
please contact Betty at 306-230-1131
or, email: shevchenkofriends@gmail.com. 

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ! Âî³ñòèíó Âîñêðåñ!
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Ukrainian Self-Reliance League to hold national
convention in Saskatoon this summer
The Ukrainian Self-Reliance League (USRL/CYC) of Canada
will hold its biennial national convention August 21-25, 2013
at Saskatoon’s recently renovated, landmark hotel, the Delta
Bessborough.

Since its founding, the League has provided leadership and
service to its component organizations. The USRL is a strong
promoter for the preservation and enrichment of the Ukrainian
Canadian culture and is a vibrant organization affiliated with
the Ukrainian Orthodox community in Canada.

The convention provides a forum for the USRL’s member
organizations.* This convention’s theme, “Embracing Change,”

will provide a platform from which to discuss
challenges and opportunities facing the USRL
and to formulate plans for the future.

“One of the significant opportunities avail-
able today is electronic communications and
data sharing. I expect that our future plans will
exploit to the fullest electronic technology for
engaging our youth to create a greater aware-
ness and appreciation of our culture and for
implementing exciting projects,” states

USRL’s National President Dr. Tony Harras.
The League will mark the 85th anniversary of its founding in

1927. This will be complemented by the 75th anniversary of the
men’s component, the Ukrainian Self-Reliance Association.

There is a strong tie between the USRL and the City of

Saskatoon, given that the League was founded here. There is
considerable enthusiasm being generated about the venue for
the convention being the Delta Bessborough. After spending $7
million on its renovation last year, the hotel was recently
designated a four diamond hotel by the CAA. This is the only
hotel in Saskatchewan with this designation. The hotel is
located on the scenic bank of the South Saskatchewan River in
the heart of Saskatoon’s downtown.

Convention planning committee chairperson Cecilia
Kachkowski is enthusiastic about hosting the convention in
Saskatoon. “The goal of our committee is to welcome our
delegates and make the convention experience in Saskatoon as
positive an experience as possible,” she said. “The USRL was
founded in Saskatoon and we look forward to hosting everyone
here for the 58th Convention.” 

USRL National
President Dr. Tony
Harras of Regina

* USRL member organizations: the Ukrainian Self-Reliance Association
(TYC) (men), the Ukrainian Women’s Association of Canada (CYK)
(women), the Canadian Ukrainian Youth Association – Ukrainian Orthodox
Youth (CYMK-UOY), St. John Fraternal Society. They have fostered the
use and development of Ukrainian language, culture and the Orthodox
faith in Canada. The SUS Foundation endowment fund provides financial
support. USRL/CYC’s institutional members: Ukrainian Museum of
Canada, student residences/cultural centres – St. Petro Mohyla Institute
(Saskatoon), St. John’s Institute (Edmonton), St. Vladimir Institute
(Toronto).

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ — öÿ Ïðàâäà ïðèíåñëà âåëèêó ðàä³ñòü
íå ò³ëüêè Àïîñòîëàì, àëå é ó÷íÿì Õðèñòà. Ç íàãîäè öüîãî
Ñâÿòà — Âîñêðåñ³ííÿ Õðèñòîâîãî, ñåðäå÷íî â³òàºìî
ïðîâ³äíèê³â ³ äóõîâåíñòâî ÓÏÖÊ òà ¿õ ðîäèíè, óñ³õ
õâîðèõ ³ íåäóæèõ ó ë³êàðíÿõ òà äîìàõ îï³êè, æåðòâîäàâö³â,
áðàò³â ³ ñåñòåð â Óêðà¿í³ òà âåñü Óêðà¿íñüêèé Íàðîä.
Áàæàºìî âñ³ì Âàì ùèðèõ ëàñê Ãîñïîäà Áîãà. Íåõàé
Âîñêðåñëèé Õðèñòîñ íàïîâíèòü Âàø³ ñåðöÿ ÷èñòîþ é
ãëèáîêîþ ðàä³ñòþ òà íàäàñòü Âàì äóøåâíîãî ñïîêîþ.

Çàïðîøóºìî âñ³õ
íîâèõ ïðèõîæàí ïðè-
ºäíàòèñÿ äî íàøî¿
ãðîìàäè ³ áðàòè ó÷àñòü
ó ¿¿ öåðêîâíîìó æèòò³.

Óêðà¿íñüêèé Ïðàâîñëàâíèé Õðàì Âñ³õ Ñâÿòèõ
Ukra³n³an Orthodox Church of All Sa³nts

2616 Lou³se Street, Ñàñêàòóí

Õðèñòîñ Âîñêðåñ!
Âî³ñòèíó Âîñêðåñ!

Â³ä ³ìåí³ óïðàâè Ãðîìàäè Âñ³õ Ñâÿòèõ ó Ñàñêàòóí³:
Ïðîò. Ðîìàí Êîöóð, íàñòîÿòåëü

Âèñîêîïðåîñâÿùåíí³øèé Iâàí (Ñò³íêà), Ìèòðîïîëèò åìåðèò
Ïðîò. Îëåêñà Ãóïêà, åìåðèò

Ïðîò. Áîãäàí Äåì÷óê, ïðèçíà÷åíèé
Åâåë³í Âîéöåõîâñüêà, ãîëîâà

5 òðàâíÿ 2013 ð.5 òðàâíÿ 2013 ð.5 òðàâíÿ 2013 ð.5 òðàâíÿ 2013 ð.5 òðàâíÿ 2013 ð.
6:30 – Âîñêðåñíà Óòðåíÿ
7:30 – Âåëèêîäíÿ Ñëóæáà Áîæà
Ïîñâÿ÷åííÿ Ïàñîê ï³ñëÿ â³äïðàâ

UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH OF CANADA

GREEN GROVE
UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX YOUTH CAMP
(ON WAKAW LAKE, SASKATCHEWAN)

” –¿ØÕ—‹ ¿ œ–¿¬Œ—À¿¬Õ¿ ƒ»“fl◊¿ Œ—≈Àfl
´«≈À≈Õ»… √¿…ª
Ukrainian Orthodox Youth Camp
´GREEN GROVEª (on Wakaw Lake)
Box 9657, Saskatoon SK S7K 7G5
www.greengrovecamp.ca

Application forms for campers and employment
available from our website
www.greengrovecamp.ca

ACTIVITIES INCLUDE: Ukrainian Orthodox religion,
Ukrainian language studies,

crafts, singing, dancing, sports and much more.

SUMMER CAMP FOR CHILDREN AGES 7-13

JULY 7-21, 2013

The following positions are currently available during camp:
Director, Head Cook, 2 Assistant Cooks, Camp Counsellors



UCC-SPC receives funding fromPUBLICATIONS MAIL AGREEMENT NO. 40010014
RETURN UNDELIVERABLE CANADIAN ADDRESSES TO
UKRAINIAN CANADIAN CONGRESS
SASKATCHEWAN PROVINCIAL COUNCIL
#4-2345 AVE C N, SASKATOON SK S7L 5Z5
email uccspc@ucc.sk.ca

PM40010014

Ukrainian Canadians – Nation Builders

EVENT WHEN WHERE & CONTACT INFO

Prince Albert Ukrainian Dance Festival Apr 5-7 E.A. Rawlinson Centre for the Arts, Prince Albert 306-764-4543

9th Annual Pavlychenko Folklorique Ensemble Dance Showcase Apr 18-21 Prairieland Park, Hall A, Saskatoon www.pfedance.com

North Battleford Svoboda Ukrainian Dance Festival Apr 26-28 Don Ross Centre, North Battleford 306-937-3942

Yevshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet Ensemble Auditions May 5, 2 PM St. Thomas Wesley United Church, Saskatoon 306-374-7976

Yorkton Kalyna Ukrainian Dance Festival May 9-12 Anne Portnuff Theatre, Yorkton 306-782-2577

Vesna Festival 2013 – Celebrating 40 Years May 11 TCU Place, Saskatoon vesnafestival@shaw.ca

Veselka Foam Lake 18th Annual Ukrainian Festival May 11 Foam Lake www.foamlake.com/veselka

Zabutnyy Dance Company Annual Recital May 11 Performing Arts Centre, Regina www.zabutnyydancecompany.com

PFE Auditions 2013-14 Dance Season May 12, doors Saskatoon School of Dance Studio, Saskatoon 306-653-7026
open 6:30 PM

Taste of Culture: Battlefords Immigration Resource Centre May 30-June 1 Western Development Museum, North Battleford
Battlefords Ukr Cdn Cultural Council Food & Cultural Display Booth

Shevchenko Foundation Donor Appreciation and Fund Raising Jun 13, 7 PM Saskatoon 306-230-1131 shevchenkofriends@gmail.com
Evening: Saskatoon Friends of the Shevchenko Foundation

Regina Multicultural Council’s Mosaic 2012 May 30-Jun 1 Regina
(UCC Regina Kyiv Pavilion) (May 29 preview) Agribition Building (Evraz Place, Regina Exhibition Park) 306-757-8835

Prince Albert Veselka Celebration Jun 8 Exhibition Grounds, Prince Albert 306-764-7255

Saskatoon School of Dance Recital Jun 14, 7:30 PM Teachers Credit Union Place, Saskatoon 306-653-4031

Ukrainian Orthodox Youth Camp Green Grove Jul 7-21 on Wakaw Lake www.greengrovecamp.ca

Motif: Annual outdoor multicultural festival; features Ukrainian booth Jul 13-15 Happy Valley Park, Moose Jaw

Saskatoon Folkfest 2013 Aug 15-17 Saskatoon 306-931-0100
(Ukrainian Karpaty Pavilion: Ukrainian Tryzub Society Inc.) Hall "D", Prairieland Park

Regina Ukrainian Fall Festival: UCC Regina Aug 17 (tentative) Regina 306-757-8835

Yevshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet Ensemble Auditions Aug 18, 2 PM St. Thomas Wesley United Church, Saskatoon 306-374-7976

National Ukr. Self-Reliance League of Canada Biennial Convention Aug 21-25 Delta Bessborough Hotel, Saskatoon

Ukrainian Day in the Park: UCC Saskatoon Branch Aug 24 Victoria Park, Saskatoon 306-382-1647

Yevshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet Ensemble Oct 19, 5 PM Holy Trinity Ukr. Orthodox Cathedral Hall, Saskatoon 306-374-7976
Ukrainian Wedding Fundraiser

Razom 2 Tour: Cheremosh (Edmonton)/Tryzub (Calgary)/Yevshan Nov 10 TCU Place, Saskatoon 306-374-7976

2014

Valentine’s Dance: Yevshan Ukrainian Folk Ballet Ensemble Feb 8 Saskatoon 306-374-7976

Calendar of events

ßê çì³íèòè àäðåñó àáî â³äìîâèòèñü â³ä ðîçñèëêè: ïîäàéòå
íîâó àäðåñó, àáî íàïèø³òü “Delete from mailing list” íà ïîäàíîìó âèùå
áëàíêó, âèð³æòå éîãî ³ íàä³øë³òü ïîøòîþ äî ÏÐ ÊÓÊ. Äÿêóºìî.

Address corrections and deletions requested: Please make
changes or mark “Delete from mailing list” on this label, detach and mail first
class to the UCC-SPC. Thank you.
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